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 The Pipe Line
Next YDOA Event .
YDOA event: Saturday  23rd October  2.30pm 

 YDOA recital at Holy Trinity Church Micklegate York

 followed by :

Annual General Meeting held in Jacobs Well Trinity lane. 

(with the usual refreshments)

This is an important event and all YDOA members are encouraged to attend.
To help with the catering arrangements I would appreciate it if you could let me know if you intend to attend the meeting either, by return email or a message left on my mobile phone :

 07850 110 198

The recital before the meeting will be given by our Vice President   Dr. Raymond Sturdy FRCO
Programme:

Jack Hawes (1916-)


         For a festive occasion

Harold Darke(1888-1976)

          Meditation on ‘Brother James’ Air’

John Bull (1582-1628)


Fantasia

William Walton (1902-1983)

Crown Imperial

Maurice Greene (1696-1755)

Voluntary in G

Hubert Parry (1848-1918)


Elegy

Herbert Chappell (1934-)


Songs of Praise

All Officers are up for election except President and Vice president as these are two year appointments.  

Officers:      Secretary, Treasurer and membership, Events coordinator, Pipe line editor.

                       Two other committee members

If you wish to be nominated for one of the above positions, you need to be nominated by another member and then seconded by a second member. In the event of more than one nomination a ballot will take place.  If you wish to nominate a member you must have their consent to do so.

I am quite happy to continue to edit and produce the Pipe Line.

All nominations should be sent to the secretary prior to the AGM
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Looking back 
I would like to thank all those members who supported my Presidents Day in September. It was a very enjoyable day with around 25 members attending. We actually managed four organs, all within walking distance and each very different.  First was the two manual Walker organ in the Bar Convent Chapel. Despite being only three ranks this is quite a versatile instrument and one which I have been associated with for the past 27 years! A big thanks to Sr. Mary Walmsley for her hospitality. It was good to be able to stand back and listen to someone else play it in a largely empty chapel. I normally only hear it from the console surrounded by 150+ pupils! The chapel acoustic is very lively and gives the organ a large rich sound. One of our members had waited nearly 50 years to play in this chapel! The second organ we visited, St, Clements is one of only two Willis instruments in York (the other is in St. John`s University chapel) A big thanks to Robin Dixon for hosting this visit. Robin has been the organist for over thirty years and knows the instrument inside out, literally ! (as many of you know, Robin is one of the Principal Pipe Organ team). After a very thorough demonstration of the tonal colours of the organ by Robin, several of our members put it through its paces with a wide range of repertoire. Next we moved on to Priory street and the newly restored Lewis organ at St. Coumba`s URC church.  A big thank you to YDOA member Stephen Hartley for being our host. Stephen was fortunate enough to have a major input into the  rebuild which was carried out by Andrew Carter. Again several of our members  entertained us with a wide range of music  which this excellent instrument  handled very well. Joan Johnson, our member from Barnard Castle, played a piece by Dr.Hugh Reginald Dixon, her  tutor. Dr. Dixon gave his last organ recital on this organ before he left York to become the organist at Lancaster Cathedral  in around 1909. The organ was a newly installed instrument at this time. Walking a hundred yards down the road we finally ended up at my Hill Norman and Beard  instrument in Holy Trinity Micklegate.  Our member Alfred Brown was reunited with this organ having been assistant at the church in the early 70s.  Finally we all ended up in Jacobs Well for the Presidents tea! A big thank you to my wife Kath and our son Matthew for preparing and serving the food.

To round the day off appropriately, several of us travelled up to Malton to hear our patron Dr Francis Jackson give a recital on the newly restored (by  Andrew Carter) organ at St. Michaels. This was the church where Francis was organist when he was sixteen.  As always a varied and well executed programme which included a duet ` Eclogue` with Francis on the organ and his Grandson, Sam, on the piano. 
First Meeting of the Hull and East Riding Organ Group

I had an enjoyable afternoon with the newly formed Hull and East Riding Organ group listening to Dr. Alan Spedding giving an account of his 42 years at Beverley Minster. Alan presented his talk with humorous anecdotes and several recordings he had made of the Minster choir and organ over the years.  I look forward to reading his memoirs. He did mention about the sad demise of the Beverley Origami group, which had now folded! But on a happier note the local Bonsai group was now so successful it was moving into smaller premises!  

Next  event: Saturday 13th November. Visit to Organs at Huddersfield University

Meet at St. Paul Hall, at 2.00pm

Acomb Methodist Church, Historic Organ Certificate

Many members will be familiar with the 1906 JJ Binns (two manual and pedal) organ located at the Front Street Methodist Church in Acomb. One of our younger members, Alistair Timmis, who for the last two years has been Organist there, compiled a comprehensive portfolio on the organ and its history to be submitted for consideration to the British Institute of Organ Studies, in respect to the historic worth of the organ and it being an excellent and largely original example of the work of this reputable organ builder. The application was successful, and a certificate of recognition is now displayed close to the organ console at Acomb Methodist. If you would like to see the certificate, or again have an opportunity to play on this interesting organ, do please contact Alistair on 07852524028 or at yorkorganist@gmail.com.
YDOA Member Geoffrey Donald writes:

On page 54 of the May issue of 'Organists' Review' there is a sketch and the specification of the new organ for Cranleigh School Chapel in Surrey which John Mander and I have been planning for the past year or so. Our 'Pipe Line' has asked me to provided a few details as in some ways it is a bit 'different'.

This is the fourth instrument for this Victorian chapel. Previously there have been a large three manual Hedgeland at the west end (probably very good), a 1930s Compton in the ambulatory behind the altar (much extension and very loud for those near it!) and a 1975 Grant, Deggens and Bradbeer back at the west end (very good for classical but hopeless for Howells).

The Mander has been designed specifically for teaching and versatility, without being an eclectic hotch-potch of stops. A glance at the specification should reveal a basically English organ with enough variety to have a good shot at both our romantics and French/German classical too. It may not sound like your favourite old continental organ, but that was never the intention. The availability of suitable stops was more important.

However there are two or three unusual features: There is no Swell to Great coupler. Instead the bottom of the three is a coupler manual, one can instantly drop down with either, or both, hands to bring out a solo or add the swell. The Mounted Cornet goes down to Tenor G, however a drawstop hidden under the keyboards turns off the bottom five notes... useful for early-English voluntaries where the solos and accompaniment are played on the same keyboard. The swell is then available for the 'echo'. There is also another one which removes the wind stabilisation giving 'live wind' (if you want it!). Finally one can swop to a straight pedal board and crank up the seat a notch so that students will have to play Bach with their toes!

	Great Organ
Double Diapason 16

Open Diapason 8

Stopped Diapason 8

Viola da Gamba 8

Principal 4

Chimney Flute 4

Twelfth 2 2/3

Fifteenth 2

Tierce 1 3/5

Fourniture IV 1 1/3

Trumpet 8

Cromorne 8

Mounted Cornet IV

Tremulant


	Swell Organ
Salicional 8

Gedackt 8

Celeste TC 8

Principal 4

Open Flute 4

Nazard 2 2/3

Fifteenth 2

Tierce 1 3/5

Mixture III 1

Bassoon 16

Hautbois 8

Trumpet 8

Tremulant


	Pedal Organ
Bourdon 16

Principal 8

Bass Flute 8

Octave 4

Trombone 16

Trumpet 8

Great to Pedal

Swell to Pedal




Ever wondered what the Pilot does when the aeroplane is flying on auto Pilot?


For your Diary
STEPHEN FARR

plays
Cinq Meditations sur L’Apocalypse

by
JEAN LANGLAIS

Newark Parish Church

Friday 26th November

7:30pm • £10-£5

STUDENTS and UNDER 18’s FREE ENTRY

An organ Meditation for Advent set in darkness at St Mary Magdalene Church, Newark

Refreshments will be provided from 7pm onwards. There will be a presentation on the

organ music of Jean Langlais at 7:30pm given by George Richford.

May not suitable for young children or those of a sensitive disposition.

'Meet the Leeds Town Hall Organ `

with Simon Lindley.
They're on Saturdays October 30th 2010 and February 19th 2011 from 10.30 to 12pm.

The Leeds Town Hall organ recitals on Mondays are at 1.05pm. from 13th Sept. to 18th April. Admission FREE

Details found on: www.leedsconcertseason.com
YDOA event:  Saturday 27th November   (to be confirmed)  

Visit to Tadcaster and Boston Spa

YDOA event: December.  Seasonal social event at the home of YDOA Secretary 

(details to follow)
Any articles for Pipe Line are most welcome. Please pass on to me before the 5th of the Month. 

This publication was produced by Adrian Crawford on behalf of the York and District Organists` Association. (All third party information is printed in good faith and the editor can not be held responsible for any inaccuracies.)
York & District Organists' Association

Notice is given of the Annual General Meeting.

This is to be held at 3.30pm on 23rd October 2010

at Jacob's Well,  Trinity Lane,  York

AGENDA

1.  Apologies for absence 

2. Minutes of the 2009 AGM 

3.  President's Report

4.  Secretary's Report

5. Treasurer's Report 

6.  Election of Officers

Nominations will be taken for all the following posts at the AGM. The present holders of the posts that are happy to re stand are shown below.
Honorary Secretary - Phillip Sangwine

Treasurer and Membership Secretary - Vacant
Events co-ordinator - Cynthia Wood  

Education - Ray Sturdy

Publicity - Vacant

Without Portfolio - Peter Stott and David Simpson
Please note that Alf is not standing for Treasurer and Membership Secretary this year.

7.  Independent Examiner

8.  Future events

9.  AOB  
Items for any other business need to be sent to the Secretary by Friday 22nd October

Mr Phillip Sangwine DipRSCM
14 Askham Lane 

Acomb

York

YO24 3HA

01904 781387
 york@iao.org.uk



Affiliated to the Incorporated Association of Organists (IAO)
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